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CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 Randy & Linda Porter  

2016 is almost one-half completed. 

June is here and riding is just starting. 
  

 We just completed a great day at the sectional picnic in New 

London, Ohio.  Chapter B had 8 people there for a fun time. Our ADDs 

were there as well as our District Directors..  After the picnic we rode to Sandusky for 

Toftôs Ice Cream.  It was a great day to ride with much sun.  I believe it got up to 70* 

midday. 

 

 June will start with a ride to the Boondocks in Fulton, Oh.   The next stop will be the 

gathering on June 12
th
 and a ride to Galion for the Blessing of the Bikes.  After the 

Blessing of the Bikes we will be riding to Westerville, Ohio to visit the Iron Pony who just purchased 

McCunes in Mansfield. The Iron Pony promised to furnish Ice Cream when we arrive; it should be a great 

day.  They say to bring our trailers as there are many good buys from accessories to fashion. 

 

 Our next big thing will be the Ohio Buckeye Rally in Canfield, Oh. It runs June 15
th
 to the 19

th
. Of 

course you may come anytime and enjoy the fun and excitement. Chapter B will have a tent to meet in to eat 

and play cards if desired. There is something for everyone ï riding, games, seminars, contests, eating, 

fellowship and more!   Come and enjoy the fun! The district directors promised no rain. 

 

 THEN our new Bratwurst & Corn Fund Raiser will be at Marshall Park on June 25, 2016.  

Where else can you get a meal of Bratwurst and corn on the cob with baked beans and potato salad for just 

$10.00 and then make your own ice cream sundae for $2.00.  WHAT A DEAL!  It will be at Marshall Park in 

Ontario, Oh. - Pavilion #2.  Please contact Debbie and Larry Steinhilber, our Couple of the Year, for 

tickets. 

 

 We are still looking for someone to step up for SUNSHINE LADY (or GUY)......We have been 

blessed with the job that Phyllis Kerr has done, but she has too much on her plate at the current time and felt 

the need to step down.....SO, WHO WILL OUR NEXT SUNSHINE LADY BE???????? 

 

 A thought of the day; òThe future belongs to those who believe  in the beauty of 

their dreams.ó 

 

Linda and Randy  
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          PENDING ASSôT CHAPTER DIRECTORS 

AL & CATHY NIGHSWANDER  

Al and I are getting so excited for the Ohio Rally!  This is June 16-18 

at the Canfield fairgrounds, Ohio.  This is a great event for us to get 

together.  The ride to the eastern side of Ohio is a great one.  

(Hopefully, this year I will be able to keep my head up so I can enjoy 

the scenery rather than tuck down behind Al due to the storm!!) 

Each of us can choose what to do and how busy to be!  For several years, some have grumbled because there 

are not as many vendors as in the past.  That is true, but the rally is not only about buying and adding 

adornments to the bike or to wear. Although, that is certainly fun.   It is not totally about the upgrading tires 

and lights and safety features.  Although, those too are important.  It is also about FUN.  Jim Culler  enjoys 

the competition of the bike show and he always does very well.  Jerry McAvoy  enters the light show 

competition, where he naturally excels.  Charlie and Phyllis Barnett enjoy the two-up bike events.  They 

are so skilled.  I think they practice at home!   There is a new competition this year called the Pit Stop.  This 

combines the driver taking care of the bike while the rider shops.  Awesome!  Off bike events are also 

popular.  Deb and Larry Steinhilber  give those a try.  Ask them about how much fun they have.    Guided 

and unguided tours are planned.   Frank and Alice Snyder enjoy taking an afternoon ride.  There is also 

jail.  Now Carol Culler , who we all know is very mischievous, spends some time in here.   AND the Ohio 

District Rally is about FRIENDS.  Chapter B has such a great time together!  We can spend time together 

eating and going to seminars and riding and playing games and chatting at the gathering tent.  This is just 

wonderful.  Being with people you enjoy.   

Bring your toy hauler.  Mike and Cheryl Finley are anxious to try theirs out.  Bring your pop up camper like 

Randy and Linda Porter.  Bring your tent.  Ron Norris has done this for years.   OR enjoy the comforts of 

the hotel as Jim and Carol Culler do.  However, some just come for a day.  Jerry and Barb Kirkpatrick  

have done this in the past.  Do you get it?  It is about FUN, FRIENDS, and SAFETY. 

 We just cannot adequately describe what a wonderful time this is; you just have to experience it! 

Catch you at the meeting for the answers!  

 Al and Cathy  

         CHAPTER MOTORIST AWARENESS  

Raymond & Ritchel Sipe  

Happy Riding, Raymond & Ritchel  

NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

 JIM & CAROL  CULLER                                                        

This year is going very, very fast.  Our Mall Show was a huge success with a 

total of 20 motorcycles which included trikes, trikes with trailers, and Mike 

& Cheryl Finleyôs camper setup.  Congratulations to Jerry McAvoy  for 

winning peopleôs choice in the trike category and Al Nighswander for 

wining peopleôs choice for the motorcycle.  A special thanks to Mike and 

Cheryl Finley for taking the trouble to bring the camper to show people how 
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they are setup and a great big thanks for all of those who participated or visited the Mall to support Chapter 

B. 

Our Auction at the May 15
th
 meeting went very well with a great turnout.  Everyone brought a lot of very 

nice items and baked goods.  Chuck Miller  did another fantastic job as usual.  He even bought some pies 

and ice cream to take home.  Chapter B Members appreciate all the support and time he gives us at our 

auction.  If you ever need an auctioneer, give Chuck a call. 

Our June Meeting will be coming sooner than usual due to the Buckeye Rally on June 16
th
 thru 18

th
. After 

the meeting we will be going to the Blessing of the Bikes in Galion then on to the Iron Pony in Westerville..
 

See you at the meeting, Jim and Carol  

BIT OF HUMOR!!  

 

Iõve sure gotten old! Iõve had two bypass surgeries, a hip replacement, new knees, 
fought prostate cancer and diabetes.  Iõm half blind, canõt hear anything quieter 

than a jet engine, take 40 different medications that make me dizzy, winded, and 
subject to blackouts.  Hav e bouts with dementia, have poor circulation; hardly feel 
my hands and feet anymore.  Canõt remember if Iõm 80 or 92.  Have lost all my 

friends, BUT, THANK GOD, I STILL HAVE MY DRIVERõS LICENSE. 

 

 

SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORS  

TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

      Here is a good one on conspicuity that I found in one of my 

magazines.  The question posed is: Is high visibility gear actually safer than 

other clothing? Are there studies to back this up?  The following answer 

pretty well sums it all up. 

     A New Zealand study published in 2004 (Motorcycle Rider Conspicuity 

and Crash Related Injury: Case - Control Study) sought to answer 

that question.  During a three year period, researchers evaluated 

hundreds of serious crashes that occurred between 6 AM and 

midnight, and compared those riders to a control group of more 

than 1,000 motorcyclists randomly selected from roadside surveys 

in the same region and time period. 

     What they determined was that conspicuity improvement was a 

simple way and inexpensive way to reduce a rider's risk of injury 

or death.  Riders wearing reflective or fluorescent clothing had a 

37 percent lower risk of a crash and subsequent injury than those 

who were not wearing such materials.   Interestingly, for those 

wearing regular (non-reflective) riding gear, there was no 

association between risks of crash related injury and the color of 

their clothing.   

     But unlike the study's findings regarding regular riding gear, 
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helmet color does make a difference.  Compared with wearing a black helmet, wearing a white helmet was 

associated with a 24 percent lower risk of injury.  Red, yellow, and orange helmets showed a 19 percent 

lower risk of injury.   

     And, although this point is moot in the United States, where motorcycles have been equipped with 

constant -on headlights since 1978, use of the headlight during the day reduced the risk of crash related 

injury by 27 percent.  These results are consistent with the Hurt Study, published in 1980, which also noted 

that wearing high visibility riding gear and using the headlight during the day were associated with a lower 

risk of being hit by a car. 

                                                                                                                    Ride smart...Ride safe 

                                                                                                                                      Ted & Joyce 

FOR SALE 

1996 GL1500 SE 
Tulsa vented windshield  
Hartco touring seat  
Baker built air and hand wings  
Compu -fire alternator  
New battery   
Around 3000 miles on Elite III's  
Extra chrome and lights  
$6,000 or Best Offer.  

Phone 419 -566-4219 

MAY   REPORT      
Meeting Attendance                  120  Level I   37 

Other Seminar Activity                    8  Level II  13 

Seminar by Newsletter      125  Level III              6 

Seminar at Meeting                      120             Level IV              2 

Seminar:    

 

 SUNSHINE LADY  

POSITION OPEN  

Congratulations to Charlie Barnette for being honored for his retirement in December from the Town& 

Country Fire & Rescue Department after serving 43 years as a firefighter and EMT.  Greg, his son is on his 

26
th
 year as a firefighter.  Chapter B is very proud to say that Charlie is a member of our Chapter.  See 

pictures below: 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1085063621550732&set=a.410278195695948.96168.100001413148772&type=3
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FOR SALE : 

2010 Titanium Goldwing with Motor Trike converter. 38,000 miles; Heated Grips and Seat. X.M. Radio, 

Navigator System.  Call:  John: 440-915-5700. Asking: $22,000. 

FOR SALE ð LOOKS LIKE NEW  ð MUST SELL DUE TO HEALTH  

2003 Two-toned Gray Metallic Kawasaki ñVoyagerò with cargo trailer : Full Dress touring 

motorcycle.1200 cc -4 cyl engine; 29,342 miles (always kept in a garage). New Michelin Tires; stereo system 

(AM-FM Radio, Tape Deck); New battery; Air Suspension; Shaft Drive; Back Rest; Trailer Hitch; Extra 

Chrome; All Service up-to-date, ready to ride.262650  LOOKS  LIKE NEW :  Asking $3,995.00.  Call: Lon 

Leapley, Crestline, Ohio:  Home Phone: 419-683-4762 or Cell Phone: 419-565-6679.  

COUPLE OF THE Y EAR 201 6 

LARRY & DEBBE STEINHILBER  

The summer was off to a good start with our successful auction on May 

15.  By the time you read this article, we will have attended the North 

Central District picnic in New London followed by a ride to Toft's for ice 

cream.  The month of June brings us the Buckeye Rally in Canfield on 

June 16 - 18 where we always have a good time.   

  

Our first bratwurst/corn roast fundraiser  will be held in Marshall Park 

on June 25 from noon to 3:00 pm.   Tickets are $10.00 per person.  The 

meal will consist of a bratwurst sandwich, an ear of corn, potato salad, 

baked beans and a bottle of water or lemonade or sweet tea.   Make-Your-

Own sundaes will be available for an addition $2.00.  In order to get an idea 

of how much food to buy, we are now selling tickets for the meal.  The 

tickets can be purchased at the next gathering on June 12 or by sending a 

check made payable to Chapter B to:  Debbe Steinhilber, 5544 Co. Rd. 57, 

Galion, OH 44833 and we will see you receive the tickets. 

  

There are still some rooms left for Wing Ding.  The rooms are $105.92 

which includes the tax.  All rooms, which consist of two double beds, are 

being held under the name of Ohio Chapter B at the Best Western Yellowstone Crossing in Laurel, Montana 

with check-in being on August 30 and check-out being on September 4.  To reserve a room, 

call (406) 628-6888.   CHANGE IN SCHEDULE : Dinner Ride on June 23
rd

 will be held 

at the R & M Diner, 620 South Main Street, Mount Vernon, Ohio. 

                 See you soon,Larry and  Debbe  

DINNER RIDE COORDINATORS  

LARRY & DEBBE STEINHILBER  

   Even though no one could ride their bikes due to the threat of rain, we still had a great turnout for the 

dinner ride to the Backroads Diner in Attica with 22 people.  Hopefully the weather will cooperate with us 

and we will be able to ride to the Clover Club in Tiffin which was ranked number 1 of 42 restaurants in the 

area by TripAdvisor.  Here are the upcoming rides: (We always have fun) 

 June 23 - R & M South Side Diner, 620 South Main St., Mt. Vernon. 

 July  13 - Shovel Restaurant & Lounge, 526 W. Center St., Marion 
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Ride Coordinator  

Susan Kennedy  

 

Happy June, Chapter B: 

Finally, the weather cooperated so Richard and I took to the road winding our way to 

Mohican. We enjoyed sitting by the river listening to the birds, the smell of a camp fire 

and the laughter of children playing.  Wonderful sounds of summer in Ohio!   

Following our meeting on June 12
th
, we will be riding to the Iron Pony in Westerville.  So, I sure hope we 

have great weather for our ride down!   

Also, a reminder that the Tall Ships are coming to Fairport Harbor July 8, 9 and 10.  Richard and I plan to go 

on Friday the 8
th
 and stay at a B&B that night.  I have information I will bring to the June meeting.  If you are 

interested, please contact me ASAP so I can make reservations.  419-512-4523  

Remember itôs the ride and those you ride with!                                                              

Susan  

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

BONNIE LANTZ  

Hi folks, almost June, but we finally have had a couple of dry 

days in a row. Now if I could just find the energy to go 

outside and get some work done. I kind of got used to waiting inside for the 

rain to stop. We did get a parking spot graveled to park the camper in so it 

wasn't sitting in the driveway. 

 Got some things to put in the garden; Oh, I guess that I need to get it tilled 

before I can plant. Guess I wil l let the plants live in the greenhouse for a little while.  

We have about seven Goldwing Events planned for the summer; hope the rest of you are going to some of 

them.  Jerry said it is time for me to get to the tiller work. He better be careful that he doesn't find himself 

some roots of some sort for his supper. Gotta love him anyway. See you at the next gathering. 

        SEE YOU SOON, BONNIE  
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